Public Safety Committee Meeting October 5, 2016

The Public Safety Committee met Wednesday, October 5, 2016, at 7:00 pm in the City Hall Conference Room. Present were Committee Members John Uden, Jeff Erlenbusch, and Ken Gardner, Kathy Wilcox was excused. Also present Committee Recorder Ally Capps.

Chairperson Uden called the meeting to order.

- 1. Request of Citizens
 None
- 2. Review and make recommendations on Ordinance No. 1305 regarding Fire Department repository units.
 - **Committee Member Erlenbusch moved to approve Ordinance No. 1305 with the following clarifications from the City Attorney; to what the word "other" would be referring to in Sec, 11-1(a) and Sec, 11-1(f), Does the Fire Chief or his/her designee authorized to write or cite citations into City Court?
 - Motion seconded by Committee Chair Uden. Upon roll call vote the motion passed unanimously 3-0.
- ** Committee Member Gardner moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Committee Member Erlenbusch and **passed** unanimously, 3-0.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:

John Uden, Chairperson

Ally Capps Recorder